
  

Pastor’s Pennings 
 

Dear Church Family,  

 

We had a very good attendance 

at the Fall Business meeting on 

Zoom on September 27. Many good things 

were reported about the ways the Lord has 

blessed our church even through the pan-

demic. We continue to conduct worship both 

in person and by live stream, while always 

striving to improve the quality of what we 

broadcast.  

 

In addition to gathering people to worship the 

Lord, another stated purpose of the church is 

“to mobilize the next generation for Christ’s 

mission.” Paul told Timothy, his young under-

study, “Do your best to present yourself to 

God as one approved, a worker who does 

not need to be ashamed and who correctly 

handles the word of truth.” 2 Timothy 2:15. Our 

goal is to help the next generation discover 

and deploy their gifts, talents and abilities in 

service of Jesus.  

 

At the Business Meeting, we voted to extend 

a License to Preach to Michael Spatz, our Di-

rector of Student Ministries. Licensure is the 

recognition within our own church that the 

person is in preparation for future ministry. In 

addition to preaching, when we license 

someone who is part of the paid ministry staff, 

we have usually granted the person authority 

to do pastoral responsibilities, such as bap-

tisms, the Lord’s Supper and weddings. It is al-

so a form of introduction. It basically tells other 

churches that we recognize calling and gift-

edness in a person and that they can be con-

fident in having the person minister to their 

church.    

 

The process is not the same as ordination and 

is often a first step, but it is not as involved. For 

ordination, a council consisting of pastors of 

several churches in our fellowship, is convened 

for an extensive examination of the candi-

date’s defense of his doctrinal beliefs. For li-

censure, there is no extended doctrinal exami-

nation, but rather an interview by just our own 

elders covering the candidate’s statement of 

conversion, call to ministry, education, ministry 

experience, aspirations and preparation for 

future ministry, reaffirmation of his belief in the 

church statement of faith and the articulation 

of any other doctrinal positions he strongly 

holds that would be dominantly expressed in 

his ministry.  

 

Such an interview was conducted by the El-

ders with Michael Spatz on July 13, 2020. All 

the above matters were considered to be sat-

isfactory to the elders. The elders therefore 

moved that we put the question to a congre-

gational vote at the Fall Business meeting Sep-

tember 27, 2020. Congratulations, Michael.  

 

Sincerely in Christ, 

Pastor Jim Miller 

General Fund - Sep 24, 2020 

2020 Budget Need $590,000 

YTD Budget Need $431,154 

YTD Giving Taken In $429,618 

YTD Expenses Paid Out $407,491 
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Adult Sunday School starting October 11th 
via Zoom Video Conference at 9am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teen Sunday School 
Video on Church Website 

 

Children’s Sunday School  
via Zoom Video Conference at 4pm 
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Re-Gathering Reminders for Sunday 11AM Worship Service: 
 

 Please arrive at 10:30am as it will take 

some time to be seated 

 Be prepared for weather as you wait 

to enter the church building (while 

keeping socially-distant, of course) 

 Please wear masks over your nose 

and mouth the entire time you are in 

the church building AND keep at 

least 6-feet social distance. 

 There is NO Nursery nor Children's Ministry at this time. Your children will be 

seated with you. 

 

 If you have traveled to or returned to NJ from one of states on the manda-

tory self-quarantine list, we invite you to view the Live Stream service that  is 

available at www.facebook.com/FirstBaptistofMetuchen/  

Visit FBCMonline.org for more information. 
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